Teach Our Children

129 Church Street Suite 418

New Haven, CT 06510

October 1, 2008

Dr. Carlos Torre

New Haven Board of Education

54 Meadow Street 

New Haven, CT 06519

Dear Dr. Torre, 

We are writing to follow up from the Board of Education meeting on September 22nd, 2008.  We hope that this communication will help create a more productive exchange that will result in positive changes that all of us, Board of Education members and TOC members alike, are eager to see.

First, we would like to clarify our reason for discontinuing our meetings with the Superintendent.  Although we repeatedly asked, in order to continue meeting, for confirmation in writing that progress on the four issues was being made, we did not receive any written evidence of progress from Dr. Mayo.  After meeting with Dr. Mayo and staff on August 5th, we wrote a letter to Dr. Mayo on August 15th, sent to you and read to you at the BOE meeting on August 25th.  This letter states, in part: “We would like to request that you send us written information on each of these four issues before we schedule our next meeting,” and explains that “We would like to communicate this information to parents at the beginning of the school year.”
After sending Dr. Mayo the letter, calling his office, getting no response, subsequently reading the letter at the BOE meeting and reiterating our request for something in writing before scheduling our next meeting, we were again denied anything in writing and only invited to meet again.  Parents and staff volunteered their time throughout the summer, attending three large meetings and two subcommittee meetings with Student Services Director Marilyn Chalmers and staff, but it remains unclear to what result.  We hoped that, after a summer of meetings, we would be able to report concrete results on each of the four issues to the BOE and to parents, but this was not the case.  However, we are still hopeful that this can happen, which is why we are writing directly to you now. 

Second, we would like to go through each of the four issues and restate our objectives so that, as members of the BOE, you will be able to bring about these changes and will understand why we are asking for “Results Now.”

1) Homework Policy for Suspended Children

We ask that you implement the policy that Chief of Staff Leida Pacini and principals created this summer.  Dr. Mayo stated at the BOE meeting on August 25th and again on September 22nd that he is holding back on implementing this policy and did not provide a timeline on when he would take this step.  His rationale, given at the meeting, was that he was concerned about whether high schools would be able to abide by the new policy and that TOC would make an issue if the policy were violated.  If you as members of the BOE share these concerns, we ask that you implement the policy for elementary and middle schools and provide us with a reasonable time frame for creating and implementing a policy specific to high schools. 

2) Code of Conduct

We ask that you incorporate our feedback to the Student Code of Conduct, implement the Code within a reasonable time frame, and publicize the Code to parents and in the schools.  We submitted our comments to the Code on May 15th after meeting with Dr. Graniero (please see our letter to Dr. Graniero attached).  During our summer meetings, Dr. Mayo repeatedly told us that he would let us know whether our specific recommendations would be included but has yet to do so either verbally or in writing.  We know that other parents, teachers and principals provided input into this Code in the past year.  They are likely eager to see the Code put in place and concerned about postponing its implementation.

3) Bullying
We ask that you implement the new state bullying statute, notify us of the procedures in place to do so, and let us know how children, parents, teachers and administrators will be informed about this new statute and new procedures (please see statute PA 08-180 attached).  Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include having principals sign acknowledgement forms, posting information about the statute and accompanying procedures in schools, and providing bullying prevention education for children such as assemblies with performances on the topic.  Dr. Mayo told us that NHPS will comply with the statute and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed it with principals, but provided us no written information as requested regarding what procedures would be in place to implement the new statute or how everyone would be informed.

4) Behavioral and Academic Assessments

We ask that you provide three things in writing:

1. explanation of the procedure for informing parents of what behavioral assessments and plans are available (including Functional Behavioral Assessments and Individualized Education Plans);   

2.  how this procedure differs from previous years; 

3.  and the procedure for notifying parents of students who are in danger of failing any subject and putting a plan in place for teachers to address academic issues.  

Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include displaying a poster at each school for parents on the types of behavioral assessments available and their appropriate situations, and creating written plans for students in danger of failing subjects that will be implemented and given to parents.  Dr. Mayo told us that parents will be informed of what is available and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed the information with principals, but provided us no written information as requested about how parents would be informed or how this would be different from the past.

We want to provide this information to parents so that they will know that their concerns have been heard by the BOE and will be made aware of current policies and procedures.  As you know, Dr. Mayo agreed to address these issues back in April and has been discussing revising the Code of Conduct since November 2007.  Although Dr. Mayo demonstrated a willingness to meet with us, he did not show us that these meetings would result in concrete changes.  It appears no longer to be productive to meet with Dr. Mayo, and for that reason, we are reaching out to you.

It was disappointing and upsetting to hear the response of Mayor DeStefano at the September 22nd BOE meeting.  We hope that there will be more willingness in the future to interpret calls to urgency from parents and the public as opportunities to find solutions rather than opportunities to attack and intimidate.  Teach Our Children is not a political organization and we are not a part of a political campaign.  We are an organization of parents who, with the support of community allies, are working together to improve the New Haven Public School system for all children.  As parents, we are glad that many NHPS schools have dedicated teachers and administrators and hardworking students that accomplish great things.  Our goal is to ensure that we see more of this and that parents help make such positive change happen. 

We provided you with background information on each of these four issues and the conversations that emerged out of the summer meetings at the BOE meeting on September 22nd.  If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are interested in audiotapes, transcripts, agendas, or minutes from the summer meetings, we can provide them to you.  Susan Weisselberg also has many of these materials.  You may reach us at teachourchildren@hotmail.com or (203) 786-5499.

Thank you for your attention to these important matters.  We look forward to positive results.

Sincerely,

Nilda Aponte
      Cynthia Shannon
      Qiana Simmons
   Natasha Smith         Angela Watley

Teach Our Children parent leaders

Cc: Members of the Board of Education

Teach Our Children

129 Church Street Suite 418

New Haven, CT 06510

October 1, 2008

Dr. Ann Levett

New Haven Board of Education

54 Meadow Street 

New Haven, CT 06519

Dear Dr. Levett

We are writing to follow up from the Board of Education meeting on September 22nd, 2008.  We hope that this communication will help create a more productive exchange that will result in positive changes that all of us, Board of Education members and TOC members alike, are eager to see.

First, we would like to clarify our reason for discontinuing our meetings with the Superintendent.  Although we repeatedly asked, in order to continue meeting, for confirmation in writing that progress on the four issues was being made, we did not receive any written evidence of progress from Dr. Mayo.  After meeting with Dr. Mayo and staff on August 5th, we wrote a letter to Dr. Mayo on August 15th, sent to you and read to you at the BOE meeting on August 25th.  This letter states, in part: “We would like to request that you send us written information on each of these four issues before we schedule our next meeting,” and explains that “We would like to communicate this information to parents at the beginning of the school year.”
After sending Dr. Mayo the letter, calling his office, getting no response, subsequently reading the letter at the BOE meeting and reiterating our request for something in writing before scheduling our next meeting, we were again denied anything in writing and only invited to meet again.  Parents and staff volunteered their time throughout the summer, attending three large meetings and two subcommittee meetings with Student Services Director Marilyn Chalmers and staff, but it remains unclear to what result.  We hoped that, after a summer of meetings, we would be able to report concrete results on each of the four issues to the BOE and to parents, but this was not the case.  However, we are still hopeful that this can happen, which is why we are writing directly to you now. 

Second, we would like to go through each of the four issues and restate our objectives so that, as members of the BOE, you will be able to bring about these changes and will understand why we are asking for “Results Now.”

1) Homework Policy for Suspended Children

We ask that you implement the policy that Chief of Staff Leida Pacini and principals created this summer.  Dr. Mayo stated at the BOE meeting on August 25th and again on September 22nd that he is holding back on implementing this policy and did not provide a timeline on when he would take this step.  His rationale, given at the meeting, was that he was concerned about whether high schools would be able to abide by the new policy and that TOC would make an issue if the policy were violated.  If you as members of the BOE share these concerns, we ask that you implement the policy for elementary and middle schools and provide us with a reasonable time frame for creating and implementing a policy specific to high schools. 

2) Code of Conduct

We ask that you incorporate our feedback to the Student Code of Conduct, implement the Code within a reasonable time frame, and publicize the Code to parents and in the schools.  We submitted our comments to the Code on May 15th after meeting with Dr. Graniero (please see our letter to Dr. Graniero attached).  During our summer meetings, Dr. Mayo repeatedly told us that he would let us know whether our specific recommendations would be included but has yet to do so either verbally or in writing.  We know that other parents, teachers and principals provided input into this Code in the past year.  They are likely eager to see the Code put in place and concerned about postponing its implementation.

3) Bullying
We ask that you implement the new state bullying statute, notify us of the procedures in place to do so, and let us know how children, parents, teachers and administrators will be informed about this new statute and new procedures (please see statute PA 08-180 attached).  Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include having principals sign acknowledgement forms, posting information about the statute and accompanying procedures in schools, and providing bullying prevention education for children such as assemblies with performances on the topic.  Dr. Mayo told us that NHPS will comply with the statute and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed it with principals, but provided us no written information as requested regarding what procedures would be in place to implement the new statute or how everyone would be informed.

4) Behavioral and Academic Assessments

We ask that you provide three things in writing:

1. explanation of the procedure for informing parents of what behavioral assessments and plans are available (including Functional Behavioral Assessments and Individualized Education Plans);   

2.  how this procedure differs from previous years; 

3.  and the procedure for notifying parents of students who are in danger of failing any subject and putting a plan in place for teachers to address academic issues.  

Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include displaying a poster at each school for parents on the types of behavioral assessments available and their appropriate situations, and creating written plans for students in danger of failing subjects that will be implemented and given to parents.  Dr. Mayo told us that parents will be informed of what is available and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed the information with principals, but provided us no written information as requested about how parents would be informed or how this would be different from the past.

We want to provide this information to parents so that they will know that their concerns have been heard by the BOE and will be made aware of current policies and procedures.  As you know, Dr. Mayo agreed to address these issues back in April and has been discussing revising the Code of Conduct since November 2007.  Although Dr. Mayo demonstrated a willingness to meet with us, he did not show us that these meetings would result in concrete changes.  It appears no longer to be productive to meet with Dr. Mayo, and for that reason, we are reaching out to you.

It was disappointing and upsetting to hear the response of Mayor DeStefano at the September 22nd BOE meeting.  We hope that there will be more willingness in the future to interpret calls to urgency from parents and the public as opportunities to find solutions rather than opportunities to attack and intimidate.  Teach Our Children is not a political organization and we are not a part of a political campaign.  We are an organization of parents who, with the support of community allies, are working together to improve the New Haven Public School system for all children.  As parents, we are glad that many NHPS schools have dedicated teachers and administrators and hardworking students that accomplish great things.  Our goal is to ensure that we see more of this and that parents help make such positive change happen. 

We provided you with background information on each of these four issues and the conversations that emerged out of the summer meetings at the BOE meeting on September 22nd.  If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are interested in audiotapes, transcripts, agendas, or minutes from the summer meetings, we can provide them to you.  Susan Weisselberg also has many of these materials.  You may reach us at teachourchildren@hotmail.com or (203) 786-5499.

Thank you for your attention to these important matters.  We look forward to positive results.

Sincerely,

Nilda Aponte
      Cynthia Shannon
      Qiana Simmons
   Natasha Smith         Angela Watley

Teach Our Children parent leaders

Cc: Members of the Board of Education

Teach Our Children

129 Church Street Suite 418

New Haven, CT 06510

October 1, 2008

Dr. Brian Perkins
President

New Haven Board of Education

54 Meadow Street 

New Haven, CT 06519

Dear Dr. Perkins, 

We are writing to follow up from the Board of Education meeting on September 22nd, 2008.  We hope that this communication will help create a more productive exchange that will result in positive changes that all of us, Board of Education members and TOC members alike, are eager to see.

First, we would like to clarify our reason for discontinuing our meetings with the Superintendent.  Although we repeatedly asked, in order to continue meeting, for confirmation in writing that progress on the four issues was being made, we did not receive any written evidence of progress from Dr. Mayo.  After meeting with Dr. Mayo and staff on August 5th, we wrote a letter to Dr. Mayo on August 15th, sent to you and read to you at the BOE meeting on August 25th.  This letter states, in part: “We would like to request that you send us written information on each of these four issues before we schedule our next meeting,” and explains that “We would like to communicate this information to parents at the beginning of the school year.”
After sending Dr. Mayo the letter, calling his office, getting no response, subsequently reading the letter at the BOE meeting and reiterating our request for something in writing before scheduling our next meeting, we were again denied anything in writing and only invited to meet again.  Parents and staff volunteered their time throughout the summer, attending three large meetings and two subcommittee meetings with Student Services Director Marilyn Chalmers and staff, but it remains unclear to what result.  We hoped that, after a summer of meetings, we would be able to report concrete results on each of the four issues to the BOE and to parents, but this was not the case.  However, we are still hopeful that this can happen, which is why we are writing directly to you now. 

Second, we would like to go through each of the four issues and restate our objectives so that, as members of the BOE, you will be able to bring about these changes and will understand why we are asking for “Results Now.”

1) Homework Policy for Suspended Children

We ask that you implement the policy that Chief of Staff Leida Pacini and principals created this summer.  Dr. Mayo stated at the BOE meeting on August 25th and again on September 22nd that he is holding back on implementing this policy and did not provide a timeline on when he would take this step.  His rationale, given at the meeting, was that he was concerned about whether high schools would be able to abide by the new policy and that TOC would make an issue if the policy were violated.  If you as members of the BOE share these concerns, we ask that you implement the policy for elementary and middle schools and provide us with a reasonable time frame for creating and implementing a policy specific to high schools. 

2) Code of Conduct

We ask that you incorporate our feedback to the Student Code of Conduct, implement the Code within a reasonable time frame, and publicize the Code to parents and in the schools.  We submitted our comments to the Code on May 15th after meeting with Dr. Graniero (please see our letter to Dr. Graniero attached).  During our summer meetings, Dr. Mayo repeatedly told us that he would let us know whether our specific recommendations would be included but has yet to do so either verbally or in writing.  We know that other parents, teachers and principals provided input into this Code in the past year.  They are likely eager to see the Code put in place and concerned about postponing its implementation.

3) Bullying
We ask that you implement the new state bullying statute, notify us of the procedures in place to do so, and let us know how children, parents, teachers and administrators will be informed about this new statute and new procedures (please see statute PA 08-180 attached).  Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include having principals sign acknowledgement forms, posting information about the statute and accompanying procedures in schools, and providing bullying prevention education for children such as assemblies with performances on the topic.  Dr. Mayo told us that NHPS will comply with the statute and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed it with principals, but provided us no written information as requested regarding what procedures would be in place to implement the new statute or how everyone would be informed.

4) Behavioral and Academic Assessments

We ask that you provide three things in writing:

1. explanation of the procedure for informing parents of what behavioral assessments and plans are available (including Functional Behavioral Assessments and Individualized Education Plans);   

2.  how this procedure differs from previous years; 

3.  and the procedure for notifying parents of students who are in danger of failing any subject and putting a plan in place for teachers to address academic issues.  

Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include displaying a poster at each school for parents on the types of behavioral assessments available and their appropriate situations, and creating written plans for students in danger of failing subjects that will be implemented and given to parents.  Dr. Mayo told us that parents will be informed of what is available and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed the information with principals, but provided us no written information as requested about how parents would be informed or how this would be different from the past.

We want to provide this information to parents so that they will know that their concerns have been heard by the BOE and will be made aware of current policies and procedures.  As you know, Dr. Mayo agreed to address these issues back in April and has been discussing revising the Code of Conduct since November 2007.  Although Dr. Mayo demonstrated a willingness to meet with us, he did not show us that these meetings would result in concrete changes.  It appears no longer to be productive to meet with Dr. Mayo, and for that reason, we are reaching out to you.

It was disappointing and upsetting to hear the response of Mayor DeStefano at the September 22nd BOE meeting.  We hope that there will be more willingness in the future to interpret calls to urgency from parents and the public as opportunities to find solutions rather than opportunities to attack and intimidate.  Teach Our Children is not a political organization and we are not a part of a political campaign.  We are an organization of parents who, with the support of community allies, are working together to improve the New Haven Public School system for all children.  As parents, we are glad that many NHPS schools have dedicated teachers and administrators and hardworking students that accomplish great things.  Our goal is to ensure that we see more of this and that parents help make such positive change happen. 

We provided you with background information on each of these four issues and the conversations that emerged out of the summer meetings at the BOE meeting on September 22nd.  If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are interested in audiotapes, transcripts, agendas, or minutes from the summer meetings, we can provide them to you.  Susan Weisselberg also has many of these materials.  You may reach us at teachourchildren@hotmail.com or (203) 786-5499.

Thank you for your attention to these important matters.  We look forward to positive results.

Sincerely,

Nilda Aponte
      Cynthia Shannon
      Qiana Simmons
   Natasha Smith         Angela Watley

Teach Our Children parent leaders

Cc: Members of the Board of Education

Teach Our Children

129 Church Street Suite 418

New Haven, CT 06510

October 1, 2008

Michael Nast

New Haven Board of Education

54 Meadow Street 

New Haven, CT 06519

Dear Mr. Nast, 

We are writing to follow up from the Board of Education meeting on September 22nd, 2008.  We hope that this communication will help create a more productive exchange that will result in positive changes that all of us, Board of Education members and TOC members alike, are eager to see.

First, we would like to clarify our reason for discontinuing our meetings with the Superintendent.  Although we repeatedly asked, in order to continue meeting, for confirmation in writing that progress on the four issues was being made, we did not receive any written evidence of progress from Dr. Mayo.  After meeting with Dr. Mayo and staff on August 5th, we wrote a letter to Dr. Mayo on August 15th, sent to you and read to you at the BOE meeting on August 25th.  This letter states, in part: “We would like to request that you send us written information on each of these four issues before we schedule our next meeting,” and explains that “We would like to communicate this information to parents at the beginning of the school year.”
After sending Dr. Mayo the letter, calling his office, getting no response, subsequently reading the letter at the BOE meeting and reiterating our request for something in writing before scheduling our next meeting, we were again denied anything in writing and only invited to meet again.  Parents and staff volunteered their time throughout the summer, attending three large meetings and two subcommittee meetings with Student Services Director Marilyn Chalmers and staff, but it remains unclear to what result.  We hoped that, after a summer of meetings, we would be able to report concrete results on each of the four issues to the BOE and to parents, but this was not the case.  However, we are still hopeful that this can happen, which is why we are writing directly to you now. 

Second, we would like to go through each of the four issues and restate our objectives so that, as members of the BOE, you will be able to bring about these changes and will understand why we are asking for “Results Now.”

1) Homework Policy for Suspended Children

We ask that you implement the policy that Chief of Staff Leida Pacini and principals created this summer.  Dr. Mayo stated at the BOE meeting on August 25th and again on September 22nd that he is holding back on implementing this policy and did not provide a timeline on when he would take this step.  His rationale, given at the meeting, was that he was concerned about whether high schools would be able to abide by the new policy and that TOC would make an issue if the policy were violated.  If you as members of the BOE share these concerns, we ask that you implement the policy for elementary and middle schools and provide us with a reasonable time frame for creating and implementing a policy specific to high schools. 

2) Code of Conduct

We ask that you incorporate our feedback to the Student Code of Conduct, implement the Code within a reasonable time frame, and publicize the Code to parents and in the schools.  We submitted our comments to the Code on May 15th after meeting with Dr. Graniero (please see our letter to Dr. Graniero attached).  During our summer meetings, Dr. Mayo repeatedly told us that he would let us know whether our specific recommendations would be included but has yet to do so either verbally or in writing.  We know that other parents, teachers and principals provided input into this Code in the past year.  They are likely eager to see the Code put in place and concerned about postponing its implementation.

3) Bullying
We ask that you implement the new state bullying statute, notify us of the procedures in place to do so, and let us know how children, parents, teachers and administrators will be informed about this new statute and new procedures (please see statute PA 08-180 attached).  Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include having principals sign acknowledgement forms, posting information about the statute and accompanying procedures in schools, and providing bullying prevention education for children such as assemblies with performances on the topic.  Dr. Mayo told us that NHPS will comply with the statute and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed it with principals, but provided us no written information as requested regarding what procedures would be in place to implement the new statute or how everyone would be informed.

4) Behavioral and Academic Assessments

We ask that you provide three things in writing:

1. explanation of the procedure for informing parents of what behavioral assessments and plans are available (including Functional Behavioral Assessments and Individualized Education Plans);   

2.  how this procedure differs from previous years; 

3.  and the procedure for notifying parents of students who are in danger of failing any subject and putting a plan in place for teachers to address academic issues.  

Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include displaying a poster at each school for parents on the types of behavioral assessments available and their appropriate situations, and creating written plans for students in danger of failing subjects that will be implemented and given to parents.  Dr. Mayo told us that parents will be informed of what is available and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed the information with principals, but provided us no written information as requested about how parents would be informed or how this would be different from the past.

We want to provide this information to parents so that they will know that their concerns have been heard by the BOE and will be made aware of current policies and procedures.  As you know, Dr. Mayo agreed to address these issues back in April and has been discussing revising the Code of Conduct since November 2007.  Although Dr. Mayo demonstrated a willingness to meet with us, he did not show us that these meetings would result in concrete changes.  It appears no longer to be productive to meet with Dr. Mayo, and for that reason, we are reaching out to you.

It was disappointing and upsetting to hear the response of Mayor DeStefano at the September 22nd BOE meeting.  We hope that there will be more willingness in the future to interpret calls to urgency from parents and the public as opportunities to find solutions rather than opportunities to attack and intimidate.  Teach Our Children is not a political organization and we are not a part of a political campaign.  We are an organization of parents who, with the support of community allies, are working together to improve the New Haven Public School system for all children.  As parents, we are glad that many NHPS schools have dedicated teachers and administrators and hardworking students that accomplish great things.  Our goal is to ensure that we see more of this and that parents help make such positive change happen. 

We provided you with background information on each of these four issues and the conversations that emerged out of the summer meetings at the BOE meeting on September 22nd.  If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are interested in audiotapes, transcripts, agendas, or minutes from the summer meetings, we can provide them to you.  Susan Weisselberg also has many of these materials.  You may reach us at teachourchildren@hotmail.com or (203) 786-5499.

Thank you for your attention to these important matters.  We look forward to positive results.

Sincerely,

Nilda Aponte
      Cynthia Shannon
      Qiana Simmons
   Natasha Smith         Angela Watley

Teach Our Children parent leaders

Cc: Members of the Board of Education

Teach Our Children

129 Church Street Suite 418

New Haven, CT 06510

October 1, 2008

Richard Abbatiello

Board Personnel Committee Chair

New Haven Board of Education

54 Meadow Street 

New Haven, CT 06519

Dear Mr. Abbatiello, 

We are writing to follow up from the Board of Education meeting on September 22nd, 2008.  We hope that this communication will help create a more productive exchange that will result in positive changes that all of us, Board of Education members and TOC members alike, are eager to see.

First, we would like to clarify our reason for discontinuing our meetings with the Superintendent.  Although we repeatedly asked, in order to continue meeting, for confirmation in writing that progress on the four issues was being made, we did not receive any written evidence of progress from Dr. Mayo.  After meeting with Dr. Mayo and staff on August 5th, we wrote a letter to Dr. Mayo on August 15th, sent to you and read to you at the BOE meeting on August 25th.  This letter states, in part: “We would like to request that you send us written information on each of these four issues before we schedule our next meeting,” and explains that “We would like to communicate this information to parents at the beginning of the school year.”
After sending Dr. Mayo the letter, calling his office, getting no response, subsequently reading the letter at the BOE meeting and reiterating our request for something in writing before scheduling our next meeting, we were again denied anything in writing and only invited to meet again.  Parents and staff volunteered their time throughout the summer, attending three large meetings and two subcommittee meetings with Student Services Director Marilyn Chalmers and staff, but it remains unclear to what result.  We hoped that, after a summer of meetings, we would be able to report concrete results on each of the four issues to the BOE and to parents, but this was not the case.  However, we are still hopeful that this can happen, which is why we are writing directly to you now. 

Second, we would like to go through each of the four issues and restate our objectives so that, as members of the BOE, you will be able to bring about these changes and will understand why we are asking for “Results Now.”

1) Homework Policy for Suspended Children

We ask that you implement the policy that Chief of Staff Leida Pacini and principals created this summer.  Dr. Mayo stated at the BOE meeting on August 25th and again on September 22nd that he is holding back on implementing this policy and did not provide a timeline on when he would take this step.  His rationale, given at the meeting, was that he was concerned about whether high schools would be able to abide by the new policy and that TOC would make an issue if the policy were violated.  If you as members of the BOE share these concerns, we ask that you implement the policy for elementary and middle schools and provide us with a reasonable time frame for creating and implementing a policy specific to high schools. 

2) Code of Conduct

We ask that you incorporate our feedback to the Student Code of Conduct, implement the Code within a reasonable time frame, and publicize the Code to parents and in the schools.  We submitted our comments to the Code on May 15th after meeting with Dr. Graniero (please see our letter to Dr. Graniero attached).  During our summer meetings, Dr. Mayo repeatedly told us that he would let us know whether our specific recommendations would be included but has yet to do so either verbally or in writing.  We know that other parents, teachers and principals provided input into this Code in the past year.  They are likely eager to see the Code put in place and concerned about postponing its implementation.

3) Bullying
We ask that you implement the new state bullying statute, notify us of the procedures in place to do so, and let us know how children, parents, teachers and administrators will be informed about this new statute and new procedures (please see statute PA 08-180 attached).  Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include having principals sign acknowledgement forms, posting information about the statute and accompanying procedures in schools, and providing bullying prevention education for children such as assemblies with performances on the topic.  Dr. Mayo told us that NHPS will comply with the statute and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed it with principals, but provided us no written information as requested regarding what procedures would be in place to implement the new statute or how everyone would be informed.

4) Behavioral and Academic Assessments

We ask that you provide three things in writing:

1. explanation of the procedure for informing parents of what behavioral assessments and plans are available (including Functional Behavioral Assessments and Individualized Education Plans);   

2.  how this procedure differs from previous years; 

3.  and the procedure for notifying parents of students who are in danger of failing any subject and putting a plan in place for teachers to address academic issues.  

Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include displaying a poster at each school for parents on the types of behavioral assessments available and their appropriate situations, and creating written plans for students in danger of failing subjects that will be implemented and given to parents.  Dr. Mayo told us that parents will be informed of what is available and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed the information with principals, but provided us no written information as requested about how parents would be informed or how this would be different from the past.

We want to provide this information to parents so that they will know that their concerns have been heard by the BOE and will be made aware of current policies and procedures.  As you know, Dr. Mayo agreed to address these issues back in April and has been discussing revising the Code of Conduct since November 2007.  Although Dr. Mayo demonstrated a willingness to meet with us, he did not show us that these meetings would result in concrete changes.  It appears no longer to be productive to meet with Dr. Mayo, and for that reason, we are reaching out to you.

It was disappointing and upsetting to hear the response of Mayor DeStefano at the September 22nd BOE meeting.  We hope that there will be more willingness in the future to interpret calls to urgency from parents and the public as opportunities to find solutions rather than opportunities to attack and intimidate.  Teach Our Children is not a political organization and we are not a part of a political campaign.  We are an organization of parents who, with the support of community allies, are working together to improve the New Haven Public School system for all children.  As parents, we are glad that many NHPS schools have dedicated teachers and administrators and hardworking students that accomplish great things.  Our goal is to ensure that we see more of this and that parents help make such positive change happen. 

We provided you with background information on each of these four issues and the conversations that emerged out of the summer meetings at the BOE meeting on September 22nd.  If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are interested in audiotapes, transcripts, agendas, or minutes from the summer meetings, we can provide them to you.  Susan Weisselberg also has many of these materials.  You may reach us at teachourchildren@hotmail.com or (203) 786-5499.

Thank you for your attention to these important matters.  We look forward to positive results.

Sincerely,

Nilda Aponte
      Cynthia Shannon
      Qiana Simmons
   Natasha Smith         Angela Watley

Teach Our Children parent leaders

Cc: Members of the Board of Education

Teach Our Children

129 Church Street Suite 418

New Haven, CT 06510

October 1, 2008

Susan Samuels
New Haven Board of Education

54 Meadow Street 

New Haven, CT 06519

Dear Ms. Samuels, 

We are writing to follow up from the Board of Education meeting on September 22nd, 2008.  We hope that this communication will help create a more productive exchange that will result in positive changes that all of us, Board of Education members and TOC members alike, are eager to see.

First, we would like to clarify our reason for discontinuing our meetings with the Superintendent.  Although we repeatedly asked, in order to continue meeting, for confirmation in writing that progress on the four issues was being made, we did not receive any written evidence of progress from Dr. Mayo.  After meeting with Dr. Mayo and staff on August 5th, we wrote a letter to Dr. Mayo on August 15th, sent to you and read to you at the BOE meeting on August 25th.  This letter states, in part: “We would like to request that you send us written information on each of these four issues before we schedule our next meeting,” and explains that “We would like to communicate this information to parents at the beginning of the school year.”
After sending Dr. Mayo the letter, calling his office, getting no response, subsequently reading the letter at the BOE meeting and reiterating our request for something in writing before scheduling our next meeting, we were again denied anything in writing and only invited to meet again.  Parents and staff volunteered their time throughout the summer, attending three large meetings and two subcommittee meetings with Student Services Director Marilyn Chalmers and staff, but it remains unclear to what result.  We hoped that, after a summer of meetings, we would be able to report concrete results on each of the four issues to the BOE and to parents, but this was not the case.  However, we are still hopeful that this can happen, which is why we are writing directly to you now. 

Second, we would like to go through each of the four issues and restate our objectives so that, as members of the BOE, you will be able to bring about these changes and will understand why we are asking for “Results Now.”

1) Homework Policy for Suspended Children

We ask that you implement the policy that Chief of Staff Leida Pacini and principals created this summer.  Dr. Mayo stated at the BOE meeting on August 25th and again on September 22nd that he is holding back on implementing this policy and did not provide a timeline on when he would take this step.  His rationale, given at the meeting, was that he was concerned about whether high schools would be able to abide by the new policy and that TOC would make an issue if the policy were violated.  If you as members of the BOE share these concerns, we ask that you implement the policy for elementary and middle schools and provide us with a reasonable time frame for creating and implementing a policy specific to high schools. 

2) Code of Conduct

We ask that you incorporate our feedback to the Student Code of Conduct, implement the Code within a reasonable time frame, and publicize the Code to parents and in the schools.  We submitted our comments to the Code on May 15th after meeting with Dr. Graniero (please see our letter to Dr. Graniero attached).  During our summer meetings, Dr. Mayo repeatedly told us that he would let us know whether our specific recommendations would be included but has yet to do so either verbally or in writing.  We know that other parents, teachers and principals provided input into this Code in the past year.  They are likely eager to see the Code put in place and concerned about postponing its implementation.

3) Bullying
We ask that you implement the new state bullying statute, notify us of the procedures in place to do so, and let us know how children, parents, teachers and administrators will be informed about this new statute and new procedures (please see statute PA 08-180 attached).  Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include having principals sign acknowledgement forms, posting information about the statute and accompanying procedures in schools, and providing bullying prevention education for children such as assemblies with performances on the topic.  Dr. Mayo told us that NHPS will comply with the statute and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed it with principals, but provided us no written information as requested regarding what procedures would be in place to implement the new statute or how everyone would be informed.

4) Behavioral and Academic Assessments

We ask that you provide three things in writing:

1. explanation of the procedure for informing parents of what behavioral assessments and plans are available (including Functional Behavioral Assessments and Individualized Education Plans);   

2.  how this procedure differs from previous years; 

3.  and the procedure for notifying parents of students who are in danger of failing any subject and putting a plan in place for teachers to address academic issues.  

Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include displaying a poster at each school for parents on the types of behavioral assessments available and their appropriate situations, and creating written plans for students in danger of failing subjects that will be implemented and given to parents.  Dr. Mayo told us that parents will be informed of what is available and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed the information with principals, but provided us no written information as requested about how parents would be informed or how this would be different from the past.

We want to provide this information to parents so that they will know that their concerns have been heard by the BOE and will be made aware of current policies and procedures.  As you know, Dr. Mayo agreed to address these issues back in April and has been discussing revising the Code of Conduct since November 2007.  Although Dr. Mayo demonstrated a willingness to meet with us, he did not show us that these meetings would result in concrete changes.  It appears no longer to be productive to meet with Dr. Mayo, and for that reason, we are reaching out to you.

It was disappointing and upsetting to hear the response of Mayor DeStefano at the September 22nd BOE meeting.  We hope that there will be more willingness in the future to interpret calls to urgency from parents and the public as opportunities to find solutions rather than opportunities to attack and intimidate.  Teach Our Children is not a political organization and we are not a part of a political campaign.  We are an organization of parents who, with the support of community allies, are working together to improve the New Haven Public School system for all children.  As parents, we are glad that many NHPS schools have dedicated teachers and administrators and hardworking students that accomplish great things.  Our goal is to ensure that we see more of this and that parents help make such positive change happen. 

We provided you with background information on each of these four issues and the conversations that emerged out of the summer meetings at the BOE meeting on September 22nd.  If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are interested in audiotapes, transcripts, agendas, or minutes from the summer meetings, we can provide them to you.  Susan Weisselberg also has many of these materials.  You may reach us at teachourchildren@hotmail.com or (203) 786-5499.

Thank you for your attention to these important matters.  We look forward to positive results.

Sincerely,

Nilda Aponte
      Cynthia Shannon
      Qiana Simmons
   Natasha Smith         Angela Watley

Teach Our Children parent leaders

Cc: Members of the Board of Education

Teach Our Children

129 Church Street Suite 418

New Haven, CT 06510

October 1, 2008

Mayor John DeStefano, Jr.

165 Church Street 

New Haven, CT 06510

Dear Mayor DeStefano, 

We are writing to follow up from the Board of Education meeting on September 22nd, 2008.  We hope that this communication will help create a more productive exchange that will result in positive changes that all of us, Board of Education members and TOC members alike, are eager to see.

First, we would like to clarify our reason for discontinuing our meetings with the Superintendent.  Although we repeatedly asked, in order to continue meeting, for confirmation in writing that progress on the four issues was being made, we did not receive any written evidence of progress from Dr. Mayo.  After meeting with Dr. Mayo and staff on August 5th, we wrote a letter to Dr. Mayo on August 15th, sent to you and read to you at the BOE meeting on August 25th.  This letter states, in part: “We would like to request that you send us written information on each of these four issues before we schedule our next meeting,” and explains that “We would like to communicate this information to parents at the beginning of the school year.”
After sending Dr. Mayo the letter, calling his office, getting no response, subsequently reading the letter at the BOE meeting and reiterating our request for something in writing before scheduling our next meeting, we were again denied anything in writing and only invited to meet again.  Parents and staff volunteered their time throughout the summer, attending three large meetings and two subcommittee meetings with Student Services Director Marilyn Chalmers and staff, but it remains unclear to what result.  We hoped that, after a summer of meetings, we would be able to report concrete results on each of the four issues to the BOE and to parents, but this was not the case.  However, we are still hopeful that this can happen, which is why we are writing directly to you now. 

Second, we would like to go through each of the four issues and restate our objectives so that, as members of the BOE, you will be able to bring about these changes and will understand why we are asking for “Results Now.”

1) Homework Policy for Suspended Children

We ask that you implement the policy that Chief of Staff Leida Pacini and principals created this summer.  Dr. Mayo stated at the BOE meeting on August 25th and again on September 22nd that he is holding back on implementing this policy and did not provide a timeline on when he would take this step.  His rationale, given at the meeting, was that he was concerned about whether high schools would be able to abide by the new policy and that TOC would make an issue if the policy were violated.  If you as members of the BOE share these concerns, we ask that you implement the policy for elementary and middle schools and provide us with a reasonable time frame for creating and implementing a policy specific to high schools. 

2) Code of Conduct

We ask that you incorporate our feedback to the Student Code of Conduct, implement the Code within a reasonable time frame, and publicize the Code to parents and in the schools.  We submitted our comments to the Code on May 15th after meeting with Dr. Graniero (please see our letter to Dr. Graniero attached).  During our summer meetings, Dr. Mayo repeatedly told us that he would let us know whether our specific recommendations would be included but has yet to do so either verbally or in writing.  We know that other parents, teachers and principals provided input into this Code in the past year.  They are likely eager to see the Code put in place and concerned about postponing its implementation.

3) Bullying
We ask that you implement the new state bullying statute, notify us of the procedures in place to do so, and let us know how children, parents, teachers and administrators will be informed about this new statute and new procedures (please see statute PA 08-180 attached).  Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include having principals sign acknowledgement forms, posting information about the statute and accompanying procedures in schools, and providing bullying prevention education for children such as assemblies with performances on the topic.  Dr. Mayo told us that NHPS will comply with the statute and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed it with principals, but provided us no written information as requested regarding what procedures would be in place to implement the new statute or how everyone would be informed.

4) Behavioral and Academic Assessments

We ask that you provide three things in writing:

1. explanation of the procedure for informing parents of what behavioral assessments and plans are available (including Functional Behavioral Assessments and Individualized Education Plans);   

2.  how this procedure differs from previous years; 

3.  and the procedure for notifying parents of students who are in danger of failing any subject and putting a plan in place for teachers to address academic issues.  

Our suggestions, previously provided to Dr. Mayo, include displaying a poster at each school for parents on the types of behavioral assessments available and their appropriate situations, and creating written plans for students in danger of failing subjects that will be implemented and given to parents.  Dr. Mayo told us that parents will be informed of what is available and that Ms. Chalmers reviewed the information with principals, but provided us no written information as requested about how parents would be informed or how this would be different from the past.

We want to provide this information to parents so that they will know that their concerns have been heard by the BOE and will be made aware of current policies and procedures.  As you know, Dr. Mayo agreed to address these issues back in April and has been discussing revising the Code of Conduct since November 2007.  Although Dr. Mayo demonstrated a willingness to meet with us, he did not show us that these meetings would result in concrete changes.  It appears no longer to be productive to meet with Dr. Mayo, and for that reason, we are reaching out to you.

It was disappointing and upsetting to hear the response of Mayor DeStefano at the September 22nd BOE meeting.  We hope that there will be more willingness in the future to interpret calls to urgency from parents and the public as opportunities to find solutions rather than opportunities to attack and intimidate.  Teach Our Children is not a political organization and we are not a part of a political campaign.  We are an organization of parents who, with the support of community allies, are working together to improve the New Haven Public School system for all children.  As parents, we are glad that many NHPS schools have dedicated teachers and administrators and hardworking students that accomplish great things.  Our goal is to ensure that we see more of this and that parents help make such positive change happen. 

We provided you with background information on each of these four issues and the conversations that emerged out of the summer meetings at the BOE meeting on September 22nd.  If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are interested in audiotapes, transcripts, agendas, or minutes from the summer meetings, we can provide them to you.  Susan Weisselberg also has many of these materials.  You may reach us at teachourchildren@hotmail.com or (203) 786-5499.

Thank you for your attention to these important matters.  We look forward to positive results.

Sincerely,

Nilda Aponte
      Cynthia Shannon
      Qiana Simmons
   Natasha Smith         Angela Watley

Teach Our Children parent leaders

Cc: Members of the Board of Education

